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ABSTRACTS 

 

Ireneusz C. Kamiński 

“HISTORICAL SITUATIONS” IN THE JURISPRUDENCE OF THE EUROPEAN 
COURT OF HUMAN RIGHTS IN STRASBOURG 

 

Abstract 

This Article investigates how the European Court of Human Rights becomes competent to 
make decisions in cases concerning (or taking roots in) “historical situations” preceding the 
ratification of the European Convention by a given Member State or even the enactment of 
the Convention. “Historical situations” refer to events that occurred in the period of Second 
World War or shortly thereafter. In all such cases, the preliminary question arises whether the 
Court is competent temporally (ratione temporis) to deal with the application. This group of 
cases concerned usually allegations touching upon the right to life and the right to property. 
The Court had to decide if the allegation in question related to a temporally closed event 
(making the Court not competent) or rather to a continuous violation (where the Court could 
adjudicate). A specific set of legal questions arose vis-a-vis the right to life, first of all that of 
the autonomy of the procedural obligation to conduct an efficient investigation. The 
Strasbourg case law did not provide a clear answer. However, following two crucial 
judgements rendered by the Grand Chamber, the Court has established an interesting legal 
framework. Article analyses also two other situations having a historical dimension: bringing 
to justice those accused of war crimes or other crimes under international law (in light of the 
alleged conflict with the principle of nullum crimes sine lege) and pursuing authors of pro-
Nazi statements or speech denying the reality of Nazi atrocities. 

 

Artur Kozłowski 

THE LEGAL CONSTRUCT OF HISTORIC TITLE TO TERRITORY IN 
INTERNATIONAL LAW – AN OVERVIEW 

 

Abstract 

Historic title is just one of many legal instruments which may be raised by parties and used by 
judges to decide a territorial dispute. If a claim of historic title in given circumstances may be 
deemed to have been extinguished as a result of its relative weakness, the elements advanced 
in support of its construction, for example uti possidetis or effective occupation, may be used 
to support other types of legal claims. 

Taking into account its construction and its systemic conditional criteria, historic title gains 
maximum effectiveness when conditions exist which would support a finding of its 
incremental consolidation. This involves a multi-dimensional interpretation in reliance on 
particular elements which, taken together, create a complicated factual state in a particular 
territorial dispute. On the other hand, consolidation of historic title is not an argument which 
can be used by the indigenous native inhabitants of a territory, since their arguments are not 
based on claims of sovereignty. 

 

 

 



Michał Kowalski 

ARMED ATTACK, NON-STATE ACTORS AND A QUEST FOR THE 
ATTRIBUTION STANDARD 

 

Abstract 

Article 51 of the UN Charter, in affirming the inherent right of self-defence of each UN 
Member State “against which an armed attack has occurred”, clearly indicates that the 
concept of armed attack plays a key role in delineating the right of self-defence. The concept 
in question was not, however, defined in the UN Charter, and no universally acceptable 
definition has yet emerged either in practice or in doctrine. One of the fundamental questions 
to be addressed in this context is who must engage in armed activity for it to qualify as an 
armed attack. This question is of particular relevance today because of the threat of 
international terrorism and the expansion of the concept of armed attack through the inclusion 
of an act of terrorism. The article discusses in some detail the emerging legal framework for 
attribution of actions undertaken by non-state actors to states. 

 

Bart M.J. Szewczyk 

ENLARGEMENT AND LEGITIMACY OF THE EUROPEAN UNION 

 

Abstract 

This article is part of a larger project on contemporary sources of legitimacy of the European 
Union. My prior inquiry into this subject argued that the primary legitimacy problem within 
the EU is not the so-called “democratic deficit” or the EU’s failure to produce certain outputs, 
but is instead the EU’s ability to enact laws against a national government’s will and dissent 
through Qualified-Majority Voting (“QMV”) in the Council of Ministers. Based on an 
analysis of the EU’s internal transformation through four successive treaties, that article 
argued that the EU can be legitimated based on two primary sources, national democracy and 
European citizenship, such that QMV decision-making could be justified based on promotion 
or protection of European citizenship, even against a national democracy’s will. From this 
internal transformation of the EU, this article turns to the EU’s external transformation 
through enlargement across Central and Eastern Europe. By examining the process of 
enlargement, the article argues that this practice also reflects the hypothesized dual legitimacy 
structure based on European citizenship and national democracy. In particular, the EU’s 
primary focus during the enlargement process on the Copenhagen political criteria (rather 
than the economic or acquis criteria) - and in particular, ensuring the candidate countries’ 
commitment to EU fundamental rights - was justified in light of the concurrent shift in EU 
decision-making from de facto unanimity to QMV. Since an EU democracy could now be 
outvoted in the Council and an EU decision could be taken against a nation’s democratic will, 
the old EU Member States wanted to ensure that the new Member States would share their 
core political values, such that all Member States would be expected to pursue the same basic 
shared interests and could thus credibly claim to act on behalf of European citizens. Even as a 
pre-condition of accession negotiations, the EU required candidate countries to meet stringent 
political criteria reflecting the EU’s new orientation around fundamental rights and excluded 
those countries that failed to do so, particularly based on human rights grounds; in contrast, it 
extended membership to countries even if they did not fully meet the economic or acquis 
criteria. In conclusion, the article proposes to formalize this consensus through a “Strasbourg 
Compromise,” mirroring the Luxembourg Compromise that underpinned the European 
Communities, but orienting it around European citizenship rather than the national veto. 

 



Valentina S. Vadi 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT IN INVESTMENT DISPUTES: 
METHOD, GOVERNANCE AND JURISPRUDENCE 

 

Abstract 

Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) is an instrument of environmental governance that 
ensures that the environmental implications of decisions are taken into account before the 
decisions are made. As such, environmental impact assessment constitutes the legal response 
to risk management needs and an integral component of sound decision making. However, a 
series of recent investment treaty claims have questioned the methodology, i.e. the way of 
conducting EIA. This article critically assesses this recent jurisprudence, and questions 
whether, instead of representing a cause for dispute, EIA can constitute an effective dispute 
prevention mechanism. If so, this article shall investigate the way this integration can take 
place, with reference to the World Bank’s practice. 

 

Tomasz Włostowski 

SELECTED OBSERVATIONS ON REGULATION OF PRIVATE STANDARDS BY 
THE WTO 

 

Abstract 

The article inquires into the status of private standards under WTO law. In this context, it 
addresses two general questions: to what extent should the WTO Members be held 
responsible for adoption and maintenance of private standards and how probable is any 
formal dispute relating to private standards. These broad questions are accompanied by more 
detailed analysis of two specific WTO treaties: the Agreement on the Application of Sanitary 
and Phytosanitary Measures and the Agreement on Technical Barriers to Trade. In this 
regard, the author analyzes the schemes subject to regulation by each agreement (technical 
regulations, standards and SPS measures), the types of entities whose schemes are regulated 
(e.g., bodies and entities), and substantive requirements that are actually imposed on such 
schemes. 

The article concludes that applying these WTO agreements to private standards would likely 
cause big legal and interpretative controversies. It also recognized that, given the weak and 
vague regulations imposed on those non-governmental actors that are subject to WTO law 
under Articles 13 of the SPS Agreement and Articles 3 and 4 of the TBT Agreement, the 
“winners” of any WTO dispute would most likely get a Pyrrhic victory. 

 

Marcin Kałduński 

STATE IMMUNITY AND WAR CRIMES: THE POLISH SUPREME COURT ON 
THE NATONIEWSKI CASE 

 

Abstract 

The article critically assesses the decision of the Polish Supreme Court in Natoniewski v. 
Federal Republic of Germany. It argues that the decision as such reflects contemporary 
international law practice. Consequently, the holding of the Supreme Court that State 
immunity is applicable to acts de iure imperii committed on the territory of the forum State 
during an armed conflict even tough they may amount to war crimes seems to be correct. This 
conclusion also means that the Court refused to engage in law-making activity by declining to 



endorse interpretation, which would permit to reject State immunity by attaching superior 
importance to human rights. 

Although the article recognizes that the reasoning of the Supreme Court as well as the choice 
of arguments is well-balanced and convincing, it also identifies certain instances in which the 
Court is not entirely persuasive. In the opinion of the author, one of the most important 
drawbacks in the reasoning relates to the characterization of State immunity as a procedural, 
rather than substantive, issue. 

 

Roman Nowosielski 

STATE IMMUNITY AND THE RIGHT OF ACCESS TO COURT. THE 
NATONIEWSKI CASE BEFORE THE POLISH COURTS 

 

Abstract 

On 29 October 2007, Winicjusz Natoniewski filed the lawsuit against the Federal Republic of 
Germany in the Circuit Court in Gdańsk (Poland), demanding a payment of PLN 1,000,000 as 
a redress for injuries he suffered as a result of activities of the German military forces during 
World War II. The Circuit Court, Appellate Court and the Supreme Court rejected the lawsuit 
stating that the State immunity of the Federal Republic of Germany excluded the jurisdiction 
of Polish courts in this case and thereby deprived Natoniewski of the right to dignity 
guaranteed by Polish, European, and international law. 

The actions taken by German forces in the Natoniewski case constitute a war crime and a 
crime against humanity. In the case of such serious crimes, a State cannot invoke its 
immunity. The infringement of fundamental human rights entails the withdrawal of all 
benefits and privileges provided by international law, and thus is an implied waiver of the 
State immunity. This consequence results from the principle that no one can benefit from 
his/her unlawful conduct. Granting immunity to a State in case of international crimes 
committed by the State is contrary to the foundations of international law and it destroys the 
values which are the most important for the international community. 


